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Description automatically generated]Hospital Parking Information @ September 2023
[bookmark: _Hlk93317657]
Andover War Memorial
The automated numberplate recognition and barrier system are now active and volunteer drivers can park anywhere in the patient and visitor areas if they display their Hampshire County Council yellow parking permit and are assisting someone with visiting the hospital. If they are assisting with a visit to the doctor’s surgery, the dentists or Willow Court Care Home, then volunteer drivers should park in the spaces allocated to these services and display their Hampshire County Council yellow parking permit. To exit the site volunteer drivers should use the call button at the barrier and state that they are a volunteer driver. 
The parking team recognise that the site is under resourced for parking and are currently assessing a number of options with a view to improving this. This should come in the next stage of the evolution of the site and at that time the hope is offer permanent spaces for volunteers.
[bookmark: _Hlk93318723]Aldershot Centre for Health 
[bookmark: _Hlk110499725][bookmark: _Hlk93317593]There is now an automated number plate recognition system. All volunteer drivers will need to supply their ID & register their vehicle number plate at main reception, each vehicle will need to be registered. 
Basingstoke and North Hampshire 
Volunteer drivers can park in the four spaces with bollards at the front of the hospital. Email info@goodneighbours.org.uk for the padlock codes. 3 x spaces opposite the Candover Clinic have been reverted to ambulance drop off bays. The spaces next to the Physiotherapy have been re-marked as disabled bays and can only be used if the volunteer driver or person being transported hold a valid blue badge. 
Due to the changes more spaces have been made available to volunteer drivers by installing cameras at the main car park exit. Volunteers can park in the main visitor car park and exit for zero charge when the Hampshire County Council yellow parking permit is shown to the camera on exiting. This is also applicable to the Sherbourne car park but volunteer drivers will have to buzz at the moment as current construction works mean that the barrier has been temporarily moved from the volunteer cameras. There is no requirement to visit pay stations on entering/exiting the car park.
Royal Bournemouth 
Volunteer drivers should park in the normal public car park and receive free exit when producing their volunteer ID badge.
[bookmark: _Hlk93396878]Frimley Park 
[bookmark: _Hlk112934643]The main car park is free for the first 15 minutes, after that time to exit the car park volunteer drivers will need to take a Surrey hospital parking permit to the security office outside the main entrance. The ticket will be validated for free parking for volunteer drivers.



Gosport War Memorial 
Volunteer drivers must clearly display Hampshire County Council yellow parking permits on their dashboard. The hospital has two pay and display car parks (with disabled parking) - one in Ann’s Hill Road and one in Bury Road. If arriving after 5.00pm or at weekends, please use the Ann’s Hill Road car park.
Havant Health Centre 
Volunteer drivers to register car at machine at reception.
Heatherwood Hospital  
Volunteer drivers must show their yellow Hampshire County Council parking permits, any group ID and entry ticket to the security team located in reception. They can then validate the ticket allowing exit from car park without charge.
[bookmark: _Hlk93395478]New Forest Lymington 
Volunteer drivers can park for free by clearly displaying Hampshire County Council yellow parking permits. If parking in a disabled bay the blue badge must be clearly displayed.
Petersfield 
Volunteer drivers need to go to reception, inform the receptionist that they are a volunteer driver and present the Hampshire County Council yellow parking permit along with their car registration number to ensure free parking. 
[bookmark: _Hlk112936986][bookmark: _Hlk93149623]Poole 
Volunteer drivers should take an entry ticket at entrance to multi storey car park and at end of visit take this ticket to the Security/Car Parks Office - Entrance South (new main entrance). Volunteer drivers should present this entry ticket and their Hampshire County Council yellow parking permit as a proof of entitlement to free parking. Volunteer drivers to inform security/car park team of which Good Neighbours group they are volunteering with.
Queen Alexandra 
[bookmark: _Hlk112934469]QA hospital is now operating an automated number plate recognition system for the multi-storey car park. Volunteer drivers will need to report to reception in Level A at the main entrance to show their Hampshire County Council yellow parking permit and give their car registration number. Drivers can park in the bays on Pasteur road with their volunteer badges but are advised to use the Multi storey car parks. The drop off bays by the main entrance are emergency style and can only be used for 20 minutes. 
Royal South Hants Southampton 
Volunteers can park in Car Park A or Car Park F, (the closest car park to the hospital) and take ticket and Hampshire County Council yellow parking permit to the parking office in Fanshawe Wing, Level B to receive an exit ticket. If the parking office is closed security will do this. Volunteer drivers can park in Disabled Car Park E in the disabled bays if passenger has a disabled badge. From car park E walk towards the main hospital, to the left of the double white lung unit. Walk through the electronic door if in use or turn left and walk up the outside ramp and go in the Mary Seacole main entrance. For the Car Parking Office, turn left at the League of Friends Café and walk into Fanshawe Wing, the office is on the left opposite the Urgent Treatment Centre. Please note that due to high usage a parking space cannot be guaranteed. 
[bookmark: _Hlk112935240]
Royal Surrey Hospital & St Luke's Cancer Centre Peter 
[bookmark: _Hlk93397451]RSH volunteer drivers can park in car parks free of charge providing the Surrey Hospital parking permit is displayed clearly on the dashboard. 
St Luke's volunteer drivers may park for free if displaying the parking permit that is issued to each oncology patient, and a yellow Surrey Hospital parking permit. 
There is parking in front of the building, but there is often a huge queue, so dropping the patient off and parking in a visitor bay is an option. 
[bookmark: _Hlk112936619][bookmark: _Hlk93149321]Salisbury 
Volunteer drivers must report to main reception/switchboard and produce link driver ID and give their registration number to reception so they can exempt their vehicle from parking charges on that day. They can park in the link bays or any public car park. Also, if their passenger/patient holds a disabled blue badge they can park in disabled bays providing the badge is displayed.
[bookmark: _Hlk93333719]Spire Southampton
Volunteer drivers must report to reception and car must be registered to obtain free parking. A penalty notice will be imposed If car is not registered.
[bookmark: _Hlk112934237]Southampton General & Eye Hospital
Volunteer drivers to display HCC yellow parking permit on the dashboard. Volunteer drivers then press 'Problem Button' at barrier on the way out, and say, "Volunteer driver for XX" and barrier should lift. On occasion there can be a short delay in answering the help button due to a high volume of calls or incident on site. The team are fully briefed on the process and are aware that no charges are applied to the volunteer driver’s usage of the site. 
There are three volunteer bays by the West Wing each clearly marked with a painted green ‘V’. Any issues with non-volunteer parking should be reported to the traffic office. 
Travelwise manage the intercom system 08:30 – 17:00 Monday to Thursday and 08:30 – 16:30 on Friday, outside of these times the intercom is managed by security who are also briefed on the volunteer driving schemes. 
[bookmark: _Hlk93334623][bookmark: _Hlk112937833]For the Eye Hospital park in the blue car park. The hospital has five wheelchairs available for volunteer driver use. (£5,00 deposit).   
St. Marys
[bookmark: _Hlk112936445]Volunteer drivers to go to the old hospital (not the new section) and take Hampshire County Council yellow parking permit to reception to validate them as a volunteer driver. The car park uses number plate recognition and volunteer drivers will need to inform reception if there is a change of car. Volunteer drivers need to collect their ticket at the end of visit and not beginning. 


St. Richards 
[bookmark: _Hlk93148265]Blue badge holders can park free in the designated disabled spaces, but normal charges apply in the main car parks. Volunteer drivers will receive a ticket at the barrier on entry and pay at the pay station before returning to their car. The ticket returned at the pay station is used to open the exit barrier on leaving.
[bookmark: _Hlk93317701]There are six volunteer parking bays shared with disabled drivers. To park here display a group compliments slip. A Hampshire County Council yellow parking permit would be acceptable, but slips are preferred. The compliments slip/permit can be used in the pay and display car parks on the northern side of the hospital (Treatment Centre and Donald Wilson House). Volunteer drivers to only use the green parking slips if unable to park in the pay and display section or the volunteer bays.
Royal Hampshire County Winchester  
Volunteers are to use the Volunteer Bays around the site, when these are full please use Levels 5 & 6 of the multi-storey car park equipped with automated number plate recognition cameras. Volunteer drivers are to clearly display their Hampshire County Council yellow parking permits on exit which will allow them exit for free. There is no requirement to visit the pay stations on entering or exiting the car park.
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